August 18, 2020

     
The August 18, 2020 Board Meeting was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by President Keneipp. The Meeting was conducted at Good Shephard Lutheran Church located at 101 East Garfield, Minier, IL in order to maintain social distancing guidelines recommended by the CDC and Governor. 
     
Trustees present: Dial, Richards, Williams, Frazier, Swartzendruber.

Trustees absent:  None.
    
 Also present: Chief Daryl Weseloh, Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Attorney Michael Gifford, Ken Silverthorne.

Silverthorne addressed the board and stated that he was with the Farnsworth Group, representing the Overton Group regarding 2.5 acres of land being annexed into the village limits, part of which will be rezoned as agricultural after annexation. Gifford stated that there was no longer an issue with contiguity due to the “gap piece” being annexed in, as well. 


A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Williams to approve the 08.04.2020 Board Meeting Minutes. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Williams, Dial, Richards, Swartzendruber. Nays: None.
Chief Weseloh addressed the board. The squad will be back tomorrow. We have had continuing problems with the service from Mediacom. Thirteen fired departments responded to the fire on last Monday at the apartment complex on Main. To date, each victim has received over $3,000.00 in donations from the community into an account set up at First Farmers Bank. $11,500.00 was raised by St. Johns United Church of Christ via a pork chop fund raiser. Weseloh mentioned the tremendous effort that Horner had put into multiple projects, as well as Mugler. $73.50 was raised from a lemonade stand in town. Countless volunteers and donations were rallied and most residents have established temporary housing. Physical equipment and heavy labor have also been donated. 
Schopp addressed the board and explained the process of monitoring the water towers during the fire. Over 240,000 gallons of water were pumped out. The park inspection occurred today at Westside Park and seemed to go well. A timeline has not been established as to when the grant money will be received. Lead and copper testing have been completed. A tree was removed at 110 E. Chicago Street. Limbs were picked up around town due to high winds.

Richards stated that a resident had inquired about restriping Minier Avenue. Schopp stated that he had already informed the county to do so.
Gifford explained in further detail the voluntary annexation process.  A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Richards to Approve Ordinance #866, An Ordinance For Annexation of Land. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Williams, Dial, Richards, Swartzendruber. Nays: None. 

A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Swartzendruber to Approve An Intergovernmental Agreement Between Olympia West Elementary and the Village of 

Minier for Outdoor Learning. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Williams, Dial, Richards, Swartzendruber. Nays: None. 

The clerk stated that the second installment of the first distribution of property taxes was received in the amount of $43,095.56.

Schopp stated that the crosswalk at Stringtown Road will be poured tomorrow.

Mayor Keneipp thanked the office, Police Department and Public Works for all of their hard work during and after the fire that displaced twelve families at the apartment complex. He also stated that school begins tomorrow for our area. 


A motion to adjourn at 8:03 pm was made by Williams and seconded by Frazier.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Frazier, Williams, Dial, Richards, Swartzendruber. Nays: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk 
